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End Of The Dock
By Steve Grotbo, President
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The water level certainly has a lot of discussion going on. Last season it obviously was way too low for
proper enjoyment of the lake. This season started with water levels being very high to the point we had
people requesting a no wake zone to be enforced when within 500 feet of shore like the Meeker County
Sheriff did on Big Swan Lake. Now with the water level closer to a “normal” level it is raising concerns that it
is heading to be a repeat of last season. The concerns have been heard and contact with DNR has been
made.

The residential weed / swimmers itch treatment from Lake Restoration was delayed a few weeks with initial
treatment being end of June. Many of the DNR permits were approved as expected in the four week period,
but not all. I am just happy that the process moved forward this year and treatment from a third party was
made available. Work was completed 6/30/22 and a report was received which will be included in the Fall
Newsletter.. - ed.

A big thanks to B&B Sports for sponsoring and paying for the pork chops at our annual meeting in May.  The
election took place and a big thank you to those running for a three year commitment.  Congratulations to
Ray Brueggemeier, Laurie Johnson, Ron Bubany, and Sharon Daniels on their win.  This was followed by
the executive board elections at the June board meeting with Steve Grotbo as President, Mike Wosmek as
Vice President, Lyle Walker as Treasurer, and Steve Ullom as Secretary.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone at the August 6th potluck. It has been a few years since we were
able to hold this event. EZ Dock & Lift (see their ad inside the title page) is sponsoring this by providing the
hamburger and buns.

Still no takers so far for representing Lake Washington for the Twine Ball parade. We just need someone to
pull a boat with their kids throwing candy. Let me know of any takers.

Thanks to Sue and George Schwinghammer for once again organizing a 4th of July boat parade. If others
want to organize non association events, we can help spread the word.



New Washington/Stella Culvert Update
By Steve Grotbo, President

Zebra Mussels
By Dave Rathe
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Last summer we saw only one mussel on the hotels and saw very few reports of zebra mussels on docks
and boat lifts.  The low number of mussels last year could have been due to lower water levels and higher
water temperatures limiting reproduction.  One other possibility is Lake Washington’s zebra mussels are
moving out of the exponential population growth phase.  Exponential growth usually continues as long as
there is abundant food, colonizing locations, and low number of predators.  Make your own call on the
reason(s) for last summer’s lower population.  I’m thinking poor reproduction environment and increased
predation.

Mike Wosmek installed the zebra mussel “hotels” (settlement plates) in the same locations as last year.  We
do clean the hotels every fall, so all zebra mussels on the hotels should be this year’s crop.  The hotels
were installed Memorial Day weekend and will be picked up Labor Day weekend.

The new culvert is still waiting for a DNR permit, which was supposed to be completed in April. Seems to be
a pattern forming of a lot of wait time for DNR projects around the lake. Assuming DNR approves as
designed, the project gets advertised for a month and then is awarded to a contractor.

Phil Schmalz (Meeker County) indicated that manufactures are dealing with a significant backlog which
could also have an impact on the construction once a contractor gets the work. Of course, if the DNR
comes back with something other than concurrence with the hydrologist study, that will delay things further.

MCAL is looking for a new leader. George Kraemer has done the chair’s job for over
five years and has resigned. If anyone is looking to become more involved contact me
at:

lphansonbobcat1904@icloud.com

Meeker County Area Lakes (MCAL)
By Pat Hanson



2022 Grant Funding Programs
By Sharon Daniels, Grant Coordinator

It’s Summertime! Happy 4th of July and hope you’re having a wonderful Summer!

Funds granted for 2022 for AIS and sediment control projects are in place. Volunteers have begun
working on some of the designated projects around the lake, such as water quality testing, I-LIDS in
place and working correctly, zebra mussel hotels in place, and checking for Milfoil. We are fortunate to
have funds granted to LWIA from MCAL which will be used for mapping and control of sediment
projects, and funds granted for AIS projects as well.

If you have any questions on any projects around the lake, know of any projects that need attention or
questions on the grant monies please reach out to a board member or myself for information needed!
Keep in mind if you, as a member, do any volunteer work, whether it be shoreline captain duties, water
projects in a boat, going to meetings, etc., please keep track of your hours, food or gas receipts, and
mileage driven to do a project, etc. You can email me at sdaniels@grdaniels.com with all your “in-kind”
hours, or any info you may have. I keep track of all the info for the year in a report, and then I send this
report to the county at the end of the year. This report reflects how and why our lake is kept in as good
of condition as it has been, and I use this report when working on grants for each new year.
THANKS to all that help in any way to keep our lake safe, fun and usable!

Have a wonderful Summer!
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Cormorants And Pelicans
By Steve Grotbo, President
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Pat’s Corner
   By Pat Hanson

Precious Memories of Lake Washington
Mowing our lawn at the cabin with a wooden lawnmower.
Water skiing with wooden skis
Driving or coaching skiers in our wooden speedboat.
Have a Fourth of July picnic with our Lake Washington neighbors
Watching the 8 skiers in back of Don Holmgren’s speedboat
Watching Don do tricks for all on his devices - kite flying, barefoot skiing, chair skiing,
Awarding who improved their skiing skills during the summer season with the trophy
Eating snicker salad and hot dogs with family and friends
Watching the fireworks on the lake
Enjoying stupendous sunsets over the lake. Precious Memories!
Happy Fourth of July everyone!!

The pelicans seem very prevalent in April with groups of 75 of them coming in at one time. This was
followed by a few weeks’ break with the return in lower numbers. We are not having any luck at
controlling the cormorant population with them being federally protected and official fish counts being
high. So thought is can we at least take some action to reduce the pelican population?

I received the following information from Scott Mackenthun (DNR) on the subject of pelicans. American
White Pelicans are similarly protected by the same act).
https://www.fws.gov/law/migratory-bird-treaty-act-1918

Right now, only Double Crested Cormorants are under consideration for control permits managed by states
under the watch of the United States Fish and Wildlife Service. American White Pelicans are not. I’ve
contacted Non game Wildlife Specialist Mike Worland to see if he has anything further to add regarding
water bird management in Minnesota.

Moving on to discuss fish monitoring activities at the DNR:

Fish population monitoring activities have continued at a high frequency on Jennie, Collinwood, and the
Washington Chain. To date, we have not seen fish populations deviating from their range of normal values.

For respective lake class types. I note that the Washington Chain has seen the fish community change but
much of it is likely the result of changing habitat conditions associated with increased water clarity following
zebra mussel introduction. As the zebra mussel population has declined of late, I’m anxious to see how the
fish community responds and what a “new normal” might look like.

I feel fortunate that we’ve been able to collect more data as the result of  Water Bird Impact Committee
meetings with myself and predecessor Lee Sundmark. It’s been helpful tracking year class fates and seeing
how species abundance fluctuates between years. Of late the Water Bird Impact Committee has operated
in an ad hoc fashion, communicating results and updates as they come via email – be them legal or
scientific, from USFWS or DNR, etc. I’d propose continuing in that fashion. I appreciate the work and
interest of the group and will continue sending information as best I can.

https://www.fws.gov/law/migratory-bird-treaty-act-1918






Water Quality
By Dave Rathe
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Lake Water:  This summer we have added water temperature tests to our twice a month water clarity
tests.  These new temperature readings will also be input to the MN Pollution Control Agency in the fall.  We
also have added temperature to the LWIA web site after testing, although we are still working on the best
format to present the data.  The water temperature is being taken at all 5 tests sites.  So far the temperature
at site 101 is within a couple of degrees of the other four sites.

With the drought conditions we experienced last year, we have provided a link to the DNR lake water level
graph on our web site.  As of this writing, we are again having drought conditions.  Per the US Drought
Monitor, Meeker County is abnormally dry.

We have taken 2 lake water samples already this year and will do 3 more all from site 101.  Each sample
will measure the amount of algae (Chlorophyll-a) and nutrients (Total Phosphorus) in the water.  The
analysis is again being performed by RMB Environmental Labs out of Detroit Lakes, MN.  I don’t have test
results yet from the samples pulled in May and June.  RMB has a nice website, RMBEL.info, where you can
view Lake Washington past test results as well as other Minnesota lakes.  Our data can be found under
Lakes Monitoring Program in the Lakes & Streams drop-down menu.  Then under Lakes Database.

Water Test Sampling Sites

We are also conducting water clarity tests twice per month at 5 different sites (101, 205, 207, 208, & 209).
The water has been clearer this year than some of the years in the past. In May the average depth we could
see the secchi disk was 10.33 feet.  In June the average depth was 7.83 feet.  At the end of the summer all
data collected will be submitted to the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency.  They also have a website
where you can view our Lake’s data at pca.state.mn.us although it takes a bit of “drilling down” in their
website.
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Water Quality (continued)
Inlet Water:  We are planning also this year to test some of the inlet water (up to 6 inlets) coming into the
lake.  These tests will be weather dependent, as we will need enough rainfall during the summer to get
sufficient water flow.  This year we would like to grab samples following a larger rainfall to get an idea of the
amount of suspended solids flowing into the lake from selected inlets.

Early this spring before the frost was out of the ground, we got a 3 inch rainfall (at least from my rain
gauge).  Because the ground was frozen, most of the rain falling in the Lake Washington watershed runoff
and filled the area lakes.  The water level after that 3 inch rain was even higher than normal for Lake
Washington.  Approximately 4 to 5 inches higher than normal, based on the MN DNR lake level graph.  We
are awaiting a report from Ethan Jansen, MN DNR area hydrologist regarding recent lake levels.

Currently there are 4 stations on Lake Washington. I have had my weather station (positioned on the peak
of my house roof) for a year now.  I am impressed on its accuracy with temperature, wind and precipitation
amounts. I like looking at the other stations to see if the area gets different amounts of rain. The model I
have is Logia 7-in-1 Wi-Fi Weather Station with Solar | Indoor/Outdoor Remote Monitoring System ($159)
on Amazon. They have many models to choose from. At this time, I have not had to replace batteries (says
it last up to 2 years).

Here is the link I use on Weather Underground:

https://www.wunderground.com/dashboard/pws/KMNDASSE16

Lake Washington Weather Underground Stations
By Tom Gayner



Watercraft Inspection
By Dave Rathe
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We again installed the I-LIDS system (Internet – Landing Installed Device Sensor) on the East side of the
ramp at Ellsworth Landing.  Installation of the system took place May 4th and will be removed in the
October/November time frame depending on weather conditions.  We received a new Special Use Permit
from MN DNR Parks and Trails on February 10th of this year for the installation of I-LIDS at Ellsworth
Landing.  The permit is good through the summer of 2024.  We have contracted with Environmental Sentry
to review up to 3,000 videos.  As of this writing we have reviewed 695 out of approximately 2900 videos
captured by I-LIDS.

We believe the I-LIDS system has been effective in improving boater compliance to MN DNR rules
regarding boat decontamination prior to launching and prior to leaving the landing, especially during times
when watercraft inspectors are not at the landing.  Boaters are reminded via audio messages to clean
weeds and debris from their boats, as well as drain their boat, livewells and baitwells, keep all drain plugs
out while traveling, and dispose of unwanted bait in the trash.

Meeker County and MN DNR has been doing watercraft inspection and decontamination as they did last
year at Ellsworth Landing mostly on Thursday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday.



Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Advocates (MLR) developed Lake Steward in
response to the decline of lake health in Minnesota. Lake Steward gives
property owners clear and specific steps they can take to improve the health of
the lake they love. A lake association volunteer, training by Minnesota Lakes
and Rivers Advocates, and expert advice from the Shoreland Guide to Lake
Stewardship give property owners the support and direction they need to
improve lake health, particularly in front of their place.

Lake Washington is currently hosting the Lake Steward Program through
Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Advocates. This program helps our lake
association members self assess their property to make sure we are all
protecting our lake as best we can. The Lake Steward Program has been
successful in protecting over two and half miles of shoreline within the first two
years of its operation - we hope that our lake association can inspire our
members to protect additional miles of shoreline in Minnesota.

Lake Washington has been a member of the Minnesota Lakes and Rivers for many years. We encourage
you to take the self-assessment at the following link which is just 13 questions. The results are also sent
back to the Lake association. This link also provides more information about the program:

https://mnlakesandrivers.org/lake-associations/lake-association-programs/lake-steward/

If you feel that you are a good Lake Steward, feel free to contact Steve Grotbo (651-335-8623) to have a
more formal evaluation. Basically Steve has the app on his phone and can run through the Q & A to get
your property evaluated. If your property qualifies you can request a sign for your yard that also
includes Lake Washington’s logo. The cost of the sign is around $46 where you pay half and Minnesota
Lakes and Rivers pays the other half.

Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Advocates (MLR) Initiating a
“Lake Steward” Program
By Steve Grotbo

LIFE on the shore…..

I hated the view from my yard because of the tree…

So I called a tree guy to take it down. I asked him to remove the
stump, and he said "Oh I can't, you have to call a stump guy."

So I call the stump guy, he takes out the stump, and I say "Aren't
you gonna fill the hole?"

He said "Oh, no, you'll have to call a landscaper for that. >
So I call the landscaper, and I'm in a rush for my flight and I tell him
"Just make it look pretty."

I come back from vacation, and he's planted a tree.
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Aquatic Invasive Species
By Mark Johnson, AIS Coordinator
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Keep an eye out for this invasive.  Starry Stonewort is an invasive alga that was first discovered in the
United States in the St. Lawrence Seaway in 1978.  In Minnesota, the first confirmed infestation was Lake
Koronis, Stearns County in 2015.  Since then 12 other Minnesota lakes have been confirmed infested.
Starry Stonewort looks like Native Chara, Native Nitella, Sago Pondweed and Water Stargrass (all found in
Lake Washington) – making this invasive difficult to identify.   The most visible identifier is the white star like
bulbil within the grassy plant.  If you think that you have identified this invasive in Lake Washington, please
contact the Lake Washington Improvement Association at info@lwiaonline.com for evaluation and we can
report it to MNDNR AIS Specialists through their reporting app.  Remember, the most common way that
aquatic invasive species get introduced into new bodies of water is from boats and other recreational
equipment moved lake to lake.  Therefore, boat landings and areas around docks are locations where this
may first appear.  Please help stop the spread of Aquatic Invasive Species!

Vegetation surveys planned for Lake Washington this summer.

At the time of writing this article, we have yet to be on the lake to perform vegetation surveys.  Ron Bubany,
Mike Wosmek and I will be out later in June and in July searching for aquatic invasive species.  As we did
last year, our plan is to focus our vegetation surveys near the shorelines in search of new growth clumps of
Eurasian Watermilfoil and random waypoints where we have identified traces previously.  In addition, we will
look at our boat landings for Starry Stonewort.

Later this summer, LIMNOPRO Aquatic Science will be on Lake Washington to conduct an Aquatic Invasive
Species Early Detection Survey.  This survey looks at 20 random waypoints across the whole lake plus at
all three boat landings and the inlet from Lake Stella.  They look specifically for Eurasian Watermilfoil and
Starry Stonewort.  The results of this survey will be published in our fall newsletter.
See you on the lake!



Beautiful sunny MN days ---- Summer has arrived ---- Time to enjoy the lake on warm days and starry
nights.

The annual meeting and pork chop meal was in May. Thanks to those that attended. And again thanks to
B&B Sports in Hutchinson for paying for the chops.

Board members were announced, a new board member was named, and a retiring member named.  Any
questions were answered.

Now looking forward to our annual Potluck ----- Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 6th.

POTLUCK  ----- DASSEL ROD & GUN CLUB ----- SATURDAY, AUGUST 6, 2022

Social Hour - 5p.m. - (please bring your own refreshments)
Meal - 6p.m. - Meat sandwich provided by the lake association - EZ Dock & Lift is paying for this. Please
thank them for this when seeing them.

Please bring a dish to share, along with your own plates and utensils.

Open discussion after the meal if any questions or concerns need to be discussed.

Hope a good number are able to attend the Potluck. Looking forward to visiting with new and old lake
neighbors.

Have a HAPPY and SAFE Summer!

Committee Reports

Finance Committee
By Lyle Walker
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Social Committee
By Sandy Wosmek

For the fiscal year ended 4/30/22, the financial review has been completed and the Federal and Minnesota
tax information forms have been completed.  Membership funds of $9,500 have been generated by 190
memberships received so far this season.  The Board of Directors thanks you for your continuing support.
Financial position remains strong with total funds of $124,889 at the end of June.
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Adams, Bruce & Janice

Albright, Susan

Anderson, Curt J. & Pennie

Anderson, Clay & Missy

Anderson, Randy & Mary

Anderson, Keith & Wendy

Aubol, Sally & Judy Strolberg

Bahr, Mel & Marilyn

Ballard, Kenneth & Jane

Barnes, James F. & Annette

Barsness, John  &  Jeanette

Bartz, John

Becker, Kris & Dean

Bengtson, David & Susan

Bengtson, Clarice & John

Benjamin, Charles & Sharon

Benson, Keith

Benson, Gary & Cindy

Benz, Tim & Anastasia

Betker, Gene & Barb

Betker, Paul & Jan

Blake, Jeff & Amy

Blake, Jon R

Bollman, Donald

Boorsma, Pam

Borg, John & Kate

Braun, Chris & Suzanne

Brinkmann, Grace

Broll, David & Lori

Brown, Carol & Ben

Bruhjell, Arlen & Kathy

Bubany, Ronald & Rita

Bull, William & Shirley

Burt, Steve & Diana

Cacka, Daryl & Lynn

Carroll, Caroline & Joe Carroll

Christianson, Gary & Peggy

Cowan, Bill & Bev

Dalen, Dean & Theresa

Daniels, Gary & Sharon

Danielson, Scott & Pam

Davis, Lisa & Mark

Determan, Mark

Drew, Scott & Donna

Dunbar, Judy

Eggersgless, Brad & Carol

Eichten, Noel

Engh, Andy & Vicki

Erickson, Terrie

Evenski, Keith & Joyce

Fernstrom, Gaylord & Jeanenne

Field, Mike & Cheryl

Finkenaur, Bob & Nancy

Flores, Phil

Gayner, Tom & Jo Ann

Gillman, Brice & Chantel

Gramentz, Alan & Judy

Griep, Mary

Griffith, Robert & Dianne

Grotbo, Stephen & Elizabeth
Walke
Haag, Scott & Kay

Haefner, Andy & Marcia

Name

LWIA Paid Member Listing
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LWIA Paid Member Listing
Name
Komarek, Dan & Ruth Lotsof

Koski, Jim & Megan

Kotila, Larry & Gloria

Larson, Steven

Lhotka, Gary

Lindberg, Eric Environmental Sentry

Lindquist, Dick & Lynne

Longhenry, Tom & Cindy

Loosbrock, Kelly & Holly

Lueneburg, Milton

Lukes, Fritz & Jo

Lundeen, Todd & Carlynn

Lyke, Thomas & Mary Jo

Macho, Tom & Marilyn

Madsen, Kevin & Judy

Madson, Randy & Linda

Maercklein, David

Maiers, Matthew & Ashley

Matthias, Mark & Ronda

McGraw, Linda

McKimm, Mike & Renae

McLain, Luke & Erin

Meier, Jim & Johanna

Messner, Michael & Cheryl

Milne, Paul & Elizabeth

Moorhead, Kevin

Moses, Cammy & Karl Terning

Motzko, Jean

Nathe, Jean

Nelson, Tom C. & Debbie

Nielsen, Ron & Joyce

Noplos, John & Janice

Halonen, Paul & Heather

Halverson, Marcus & Bonni

Hansen, Ronald & Mary

Hansen, LaVonne

Hanson, Patricia A. & Larry R.

Hauer, Tom & Patty

Heck, Darryl

Heimerl, Duayne & Sue

Henderson, Jim & Jessica

Herd, Daniel & Sheila

Hewitt, Troy & Cindy

Hoese, David & Donna

Hoffman, Mark & Lisa

Hogan, Jane & Paul

Horacek, Jeff & Denise

Hoversten, Donald

Idle Wave, Association

Jans, Dennis & Kristin

Jensen, Jeff & Renae

Johnson, Bruce & Barb

Johnson, Keith & Laurie

Johnson, Dave & Cindi

Johnson, Mark & Laurie

Johnson, Richard & Marcia

Kadelbach, Gene & Julie

Kaiser, Kraig & Kelly

Karlson, Dave & Bev

Keeler, Susan

Kelzer, Bob & Stacy

Kerstein, Robert & Ruth

Kluver, Tom & Jacqueline

Name



Name
O'Brien, Terry & Jenna

Ooley, Bill & Bev

Paulson, Robert & Sheila

Paulson, David & Connie

Paulson, Timothy & Candace

Plath, Kyle & Leah

Polt, Beverly & James

Polzin, Ron & Kristina

Quast, Douglas & Connie

Quinn, Reagan

Rasmussen, Brett & Lisa

Rasset, Gary & Robyn

Rathe, Dave & Sue

Read Tim, & Mary Jo Loncorich

Reed, Mark & Lynn

Regenscheid, Ron & Steph

Reinke, Kenny and Anne

Rettke, DuWayne & Janet

Rettman, Georgia

Riggenberg, Wendy

Rohy, David & Joyce

Rothstein, Dan & Abby

Ruschmeyer, Vernon & Renee

Saber, Tony & Terry

Samson, Kalin & Nancy

Schierman, Mark & Wendy

Schiller, Michael & LuAnne

Schmidt, Mark & Linda

Schmidt, Lynn & Sue

Schmit, Mark & Jim Bottema

Schmitz, Thomas & Marian

Schroeder, Doug  & Kathy

Schuette, Dennis & Sandra

Schultz, Ray & Evonne

Schumaci, Stephen

Schwarzrock, David

Schwinghammer, George & Susan

Seemann, Kenneth & Virginia

Seitzer, Bill & Diane

Settergren, Dale & Jane

Shaner, Dean & Jeanette

Steiner, Owen & Mary

Stenmark, Larry & Karen

Strom, Bob & Arlene

Stueber, Russ & Lois

Tenold, Loren & Anne Mahoney

Terning, Wanda

Tiegs, Randy & Loretta

Trautman, Allan & Susan

Ullom, Steve & Christine

Walker, Lyle  & Georgiann

Wallace, Bruce J.

Walls, Sue

Wanzek, Denny & Pat

Ward, Jean & Steve

Webb, George, Jan Vanderlinde

Wendinger, Leon & Shirley

Wood, Mark & Lynn

Woodford, Dale & Margo

Wosmek, Michael & Sandra

Xenia, Mora & Margarita Carmen

Young, Jane and Shawn

Zieman, Dale & Shari

LWIA Paid Member Listing
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